Here is some information that will address any concerns about what "at home learning" may look like and some guidelines for the amount of time.

If a student is quarantined for a number of days, as directed by the health department, the student will receive homework on a daily or weekly basis at the discretion of the teacher. This could be a pencil and paper or online learning.

If <u>a whole class is quarantined</u> and the students are learning from home for the number of days determined by the health department, the guidelines listed below include Religion, Math, and Language Arts instruction. This instruction can be a combination of online and assigned work.

	Minutes per day
Pre-K	20 to 60
Kindergarten	30 to 90
First and second grade	45 to 90
Third through sixth grade	60 to 120

If the <u>entire school</u> needs to shut down for a length of time we will follow these same guidelines with the addition of Science, Social Studies, and Specials. With the addition of these classes, the instruction might need to reach toward the higher end of the guidelines.

The learning and completion of work are <u>mandatory per the state of lowa</u>. The assignments will address the Common Core Standards that we are required to teach. We do realize most parents are working and can't always get to the work on a daily basis, so any work that is assigned during the week is not due until Sunday night.